Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: school uniform grant
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 

1. For each of the 10 academic years 2013/14-2022/23 (including the current academic year) please specify whether the council has offered a school uniform grant or similar scheme (for example school clothing voucher or allowance), and if so what the budget was in each year.

Answer:
The Council did not offer a school uniform or similar grant scheme until summer 2021.
In 2021 the budget was £250k
In 2022 the budget was £150k

2.
Where a grant, voucher or other support was offered, please provide:

a)
The number of applications received in each of those years.

Applications were managed by schools, the Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information requested is not held by Leicester City Council.
Please contact individual schools directly. The link below will take you to the Schools’ Directory page:  

https://schoolinfo.leicester.gov.uk/DirectorySearch.html
You can find detailed contact information for all Leicester City schools using the search facility ‘School Type’ in the form.  

b)
The number of grants awarded in each of those years

2021 - 3125 grants of £80 were awarded
2022 - 2500 grants of £60 were awarded

c)
The amount of money awarded in total in each of those years.

In both years the full budget was allocated

d)
If a further breakdown is available by school, ward, uniform type, or gender, etc. please also provide this for each year
Families received a voucher which could be used at leading supermarkets to buy shirts, tops, trousers, skirts, coats and PE kits. 
The vouchers could not be used for badged school uniform. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
